
                     

THE WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

April 28, 2025 

The Washington Township Board of Trustees met this date in regular session for the purpose of 

transacting business of the Township.  Mr. Stevenson called the meeting to order 6:00PM, the pledge was 

recited, and roll call was taken: Mr. Stevenson, yes; Mr. Parsons, yes; Mr. Smith, absent.  Also present 

was Abby Shipley. 

 

Mr. Parsons moved to waive the reading of and approve the minutes for the meeting on 4/14/2025. 

Seconded by Mr. Stevenson. Vote: Mr. Parsons, yes; Mr. Stevenson, yes; Mr. Smith, absent.  Motion 

carried. 

 

The following bills were examined by the Board: 

 
 

Mr. Parsons moved that the preceding bills be allowed as lawful obligations of the Township and the 

Fiscal Officer be directed to issue warrants of the Township in payment of the same.  Mr. Stevenson 

seconded.  Vote: Mr. Parsons, yes; Mr. Stevenson, yes; Mr. Smith, absent.  Motion carried.  I certify that 

there are sufficient funds in the depository and checks have been issued in payment of the same.  

 

       Abby Shipley, Fiscal Officer 

 

Bank Statement:  

n/a 

Credit Card Compliance Officer Report:  

n/a 

Public and Comments:  

 

n/a 

 

Employee & Appointee Report & Instruction:  

1. Mr. Doup:  

a. No report 

2. Mrs. Shipley 

a. Salt Contract was submitted, need signed resolution to upload 

3. Mr. McDaniel: 

a. No report 

 

  



THE WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

 

April 28, 2025 (cont’d) 

 

 

Zoning Resolution Update: 

1. No update 

 

Road and Equipment Concerns: 

1. Ginger Hill Rd will be closed starting at 7am to tile, will be done same day 

 

County Line Fire District Report: 

1. No update 

 

 

Old Business: 

1. Ad hoc committee being formed across other county townships to work on nuisance complaints 

policy will be discussed in June at the County meeting 

2. Multiple parties have expressed interest in purchasing the old trucks and would like to be 

apprised when they go on sale 

3. Discussion held around township building sign that was hit and possible ideas 

4. Letter will be sent to the Health Department regarding possible evaluation of nuisance properties 

5. Crack seal date will be June 9th; materials have been ordered 

6. 2025 road project was discussed and will be advertised for bids starting tomorrow 

7. Possible road sign grant information was discussed and will proceed 

 

New Business: 

1. Discussion was held around the negative condition of the pavement just off the bridge on Ginger 

Hill Rd.  A request to review will be sent to the County Engineer 

2. A property on Stout Rd will be putting in extensive culvert/driveway/fence construction and will 

be working in cooperation with the Road Supervisor 

3. The blue road clean up signs will be re-installed on Ginger Hill Road.  

 

 

Public Concerns and Comments: 

N/A 

 

Mr. Parsons moved to adjourn. Seconded by Mr. Stevenson.  Vote:  Mr. Parsons, yes; Mr. Stevenson, yes; 

Mr. Smith, absent.  Motion carried.  

 

 

_______________________________________   ________________________________________ 

Rex J. Stevenson, President       Sam Parsons, Vice President 

 

_______________________________________   __________________________________________ 

Nelson Smith, Board Member              Abby Shipley, Fiscal Officer  


